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Yeasts are used for generating different flavour characteristics in food and beverages. The use of
non-Saccharomyces yeast species has not been investigated in the dairy industry because
traditionally mostly lactic acid bacteria (LAB) are used in fermentation. Kefir is the only milk
product where yeast is used but together with LAB. In this paper the aim is to find out that is it
possible to use non-Saccharomyces yeast, which produces special aroma characteristics in wine-,
cider- and beer production, to ferment reconstituted milk and receive product with acceptable
sensory quality. Sample series of 10 samples with yeast concentrations of 0,1 - 1 mL/0,1L and
LAB concentration of 0,1 mL/0,1L for 24H fermentation is used to determine one most feasible
sample. Chosen sample is used to construct following sample series of 4 samples (reference:
pasteurised and autoclaved; inoculated: pasteurised and autoclaved) for 159H fermentation. Results
are gathered using GC-MS analysis and sided with SINAC pH measurements and sensory analysis.
According to GC-MS isoamyl acetate concentration measurement results it can be concluded that P.
kluyveri grow in reconstituted milk matrice. Sterilized milk sample with concentrations of S.
thermophilus:P. kluyveri 0,1:1 mL/0,1L has most potential ratio between two microorganism
concentrations. According to sensory analysis, samples fermented with P. kluyveri has a sweet
banana/pear aroma, but by adding LAB, product (sourness by LAB) will obtain more balanced taste
and aroma. Isoamyl acetate accumulates with different sterilisation processes differently - more
stable within autoclaved sample. After 24H isoamyl acetate production continues but samples are
not acceptable because of unacceptable taste and texture. Regarding to pH analysis results, different
sterilization method and yeast fermentation alone do not affect milk pH during fermentation. S.
thermophilus is good agent for inhibiting spoilage by lowering pH under 4,5 within 12H in 30C
inoculated reconstituted milk samples.

